Sheri Furman Comments to City Council – August 7, 2006

As a Palo Alto Neighborhoods co-chair, I’m here tonight to ask you to implement the following regarding emergency preparedness:

1. Establish a either a Mayor's task force on emergency preparedness or a red ribbon committee (red signifying emergencies) that includes those in the neighborhoods that have been working on this issue.
2. Fund the neighborhoods in our efforts to develop awareness of this issue and assist in our work to develop webs of neighborhood block captains.

· Most of us simply do not have the funds or time to reach every person in the neighborhood.
· We need more than National Night Out.  Help us sponsor a Sandbag Social.

· Perhaps include an insert in the utilities bill.
3. Recognize in an official way the 27 neighborhoods.  In this report, neighborhood has been used far too generically to mean a block, a complex such as Avenidas, as well as an actual neighborhood. 

The neighborhood associations need a primary role in communication efforts. 
We do so among ourselves, via PAN, but we ask that City include us.  The Planning Department has embraced this concept and we have given them a map delineating the various neighborhood boundaries.
We need the City as a whole to acknowledge our DEFINED neighborhoods and not use utility or real estate maps.
4. Act as evangelists and preach the need to prepare, become a block captain, etc.

· It is hard to make these things a priority if the city doesn’t stress their importance more.

· How about guest opinions in the papers?  
5. Additionally, we believe it is important that the Fire Department realign the districts to recognize the population expansion in south Palo Alto and the natural boundaries that will constrain people during an emergency.
